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Programme title change form
Use this form to propose a change to a programme title. The form must be submitted to the Academic Planning Board (APB) Secretary no later than one week before the meeting at which it will be considered. 

The process set out below must be followed for all programme title changes, including changes that coincide with a programme review. In the case of programmes coming forward for review, the title change must be agreed formally before the review, and this decision notified to the review panel. Review panels may comment on programme titles and discuss the title with the team. Panels are not permitted to set conditions requiring a title change. However, they may make recommendations as they consider appropriate. The Academic Planning Board must consider any recommendations from panels that lead to a suggested title change following the process set out below
. 
All programme title changes must be identified before the relevant prospectus publication date. Usually, this is 20 months in advance for undergraduate programmes and 15 months for postgraduate. Title changes require agreement from the Academic Planning Board before being considered by the School Academic Board. The University Senate has the final authority to approve new titles. 
	Current title
	

	Proposed new title
	

	Programme Leader
	

	Date from which the title change is to take effect
	

	Rationale

Provide a brief rationale with evidence of supporting market research. Indicate whether any changes to programme learning outcomes, content, learning, teaching and assessment will be necessary to align with the new title. 


	

	Consultation process

All changes to programme titles require consultation with students, staff teaching on the programme, and the current External Examiner.

Provide a summary of stakeholder feedback – additional evidence can be attached, as appropriate. 



	

	PSRB approval

If the programme is approved by a Professional, Statutory, or Regulatory Body (PSRB), seeking their views and approval will usually be necessary. Provide information on the PSRB consultation process and any feedback.

Occasionally a title may incorrectly be perceived as leading to PSRB registration. In such cases, it may also be appropriate to consult with the PSRB.



	

	Arrangements for advising applicants

Provide details of the proposed arrangements for notifying applicants of the change to the programme title. 



	

	Transitional arrangements for current students
What transitional arrangements are in place? Will continuing students transfer to the new programme title? How have students been made aware of the change?



	


Please confirm that you have consulted the following people/departments. Provide a note of any feedback that has informed the proposal and how you have responded.
	
	Date of consultation and outcome 

	Admissions and Recruitment
	

	Marketing and Communications

	

	Head of Division
	

	Dean
	


SUBMIT THE COMPLETED FORM AND ATTACHMENTS TO THE SECRETARY TO THE ACADEMIC PLANNING BOARD (APB)
Once APB has approved the title change, the form should be submitted to the SAB. This will ensure that SAB members are briefed on the change and have the opportunity to comment. In the event that the SAB notes any concerns around the proposed new title, these will be highlighted to the APB Convener. The new title will be reported to the Senate through the SAB minutes.

� This process also applies for validation panels considering new programmes. 


� Marketing and Communications can provide advice on optimising titles to maximise traffic to the relevant course page via online search and also advice on whether proposed titles would have any positive or negative implications for the way the title would appear in the course A-Z on the QMU website and on external course aggregator websites.









